
Greens call for winter rent freeze and
ban on evictions

24 November 2022

The Green Party of England and Wales is calling for the government to
urgently bring forward its promised Renters Reform Bill in time to stave off
a winter of evictions and homelessness.

The call came as new figures showed so-called no fault evictions leaping 76
per cent [1}

Carla Denyer, co-leader of the Green Party of England and Wales, said the
Bill must include:

“An immediate cap on rent increases until at least the end of March 2023, as
well as a ban on no-fault evictions over the same period to prevent landlords
evicting tenants in order to raise rents.” 

In Scotland, where the Scottish Greens are in government with the SNP,
similar measures have already become law [2].

Average rental prices outside London have hit a high of £1,162 a month,
jumping 11% in the past year [3]. 

The UK government produced a White Paper in June [4] and Housing Minister
Andrew Stephenson told Parliament in October the legislation was still a
“priority.” [5]

Carla Denyer added:

“Knowing that you have a secure home over winter is vital for both physical
and mental health. Households already face soaring energy and food costs; the
last thing they need, on top of everything else they have to contend with, is
unaffordable rent rises and the fear of being evicted.

“Rising private rents and increasing evictions have also been cited as major
causes of a dramatic increase in homelessness in London and other cities. The
number of people sleeping rough on the capital’s streets has jumped by a
shocking 24% in the past year [6]
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“We are calling on the government to introduce an immediate freeze on rent
rises and a ban on evictions by landlords who simply want to increase rents
between tenancies. The Scottish government has introduced legislation to
safeguard tenants this winter. We want to see the Housing Minister introduce
similar measures in England, and for the Senedd to use its devolved powers to
do so in Wales [6].” 

Notes

[1] https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-england-63719126 

[2] Cost of living: rent and eviction – gov.scot (www.gov.scot)

[3] Average rent climbs to £1,162, according to Rightmove, up 11% in a year –
as charities warn tenants are struggling to make ends meet (msn.com)

[4] A fairer private rented sector

[5] Housing Minister Andrew Stephenson

[6] Number of people sleeping rough in London up 24% in a year | Homelessness
| The Guardian 

[7] Rent freeze call by Plaid Cymru voted down by Labour – BBC News

Back to main news page

Adblock test (Why?)

https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-england-63719126
https://www.gov.scot/publications/cost-of-living-rent-and-eviction/
http://www.gov.scot/
https://www.gov.scot/publications/cost-of-living-rent-and-eviction/
https://www.msn.com/en-gb/money/other/average-rent-climbs-to-1-162-according-to-rightmove-up-11-in-a-year-as-charities-warn-tenants-are-struggling-to-make-ends-meet/ar-AA13fwF6
https://www.msn.com/en-gb/money/other/average-rent-climbs-to-1-162-according-to-rightmove-up-11-in-a-year-as-charities-warn-tenants-are-struggling-to-make-ends-meet/ar-AA13fwF6
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/a-fairer-private-rented-sector
https://hansard.parliament.uk/Commons/2022-10-25/debates/DF972821-FA16-4382-9AE3-FE950E9B94BD/Section21Evictions?highlight=andrew%20stephenson#contribution-FC6B5887-13AA-44F2-A0B9-4143F19155D7
https://www.theguardian.com/society/2022/oct/30/number-of-people-sleeping-rough-in-london-up-24-in-a-year
https://www.theguardian.com/society/2022/oct/30/number-of-people-sleeping-rough-in-london-up-24-in-a-year
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-wales-politics-63236153?at_custom2=twitter&at_custom4=7435A2AE-4A58-11ED-A081-268DFC756850&at_custom1=%5Bpost+type%5D&at_medium=custom7&at_custom3=%40WalesPolitics&at_campaign=64
https://www.greenparty.org.uk/news/
https://blockads.fivefilters.org/
https://blockads.fivefilters.org/acceptable.html

